
 

 

DAV Arlington-Fairfax Chapter #10 

Electronic Newsletter 

 

Chapter 10 is largest chapter in Virginia with over 3,000 members.  However, we were 

struggling to have 12 or more members attend a meeting.  We were using social media such as 

Facebook; however, we needed to find a way to reach more members.  Due to our large 

membership base, it was costing the Chapter approximately $700.00 to issue and mail one 

paper newsletter.   In 2010, Chapter 10’s leadership attempted to try electronic newsletters but 

it was voted down by the chapter membership.  At one point in 2010, they were considering 

closing Chapter 10 as they were not getting enough members for quorum. 

 

Impact of the Newsletter 

In the fall of the 2013, Chapter 10 voted to start exploring companies that provide email 

marketing services.  Chapter Adjutant John Maki and then Commander Shane Liermann 

reviewed 3 different companies.  The DAV Chapter in San Diego was issuing an electronic 

newsletter and using Constant Contact.  After some research and free trial periods, we decided 

on Constant Contact.  The charges are for the number of emails stored not the number of 

emails sent.  

We contacted DAV National Membership Department and received an electronic 

spreadsheet of our entire membership with contact information to include emails.  We received 

around 1100 email addresses of our 3,000 members.  The service, Constant Contact, gave us a 

discount for purchasing for the year with a discount for being a non-profit.  Our cost was $294 

for the first 12 months. 

We released our first electronic newsletter in January 2014.  Chapter 10 does not meet 

in January.  February we released our second newsletter.  Later that month we had our first 

meeting since the release of the newsletter.  Close to 30 members attended the meeting to 

include 4 new faces.  Within the first 4 months of the newsletter, we went from 12 members to 

nearly 30 members a meeting and had a total of 24 new faces at those 4 meetings.  4 of those 

new faces became new officers of the chapter in May. 

We started sending electronic meeting and event invitations as well.  This increased the 

number of members and veterans attending our Mobile Service Office and Information 

Seminars.  Each year we host a Chapter Picnic and Holiday Banquet for Veterans at the 



Washington DC VA Medical Center Long Term Care Unit.  Due to the electronic invitations, we 

had the largest turnout at each event in the last several years.   

For 2014, we sent out over 20,000 emails.  The national average open rate for a 

nonprofit membership based organization is 10%.  We had over 5800 emails opened which is 

an open rate of 29%.  We had 34 new faces at our meetings and over 15 new faces at our 

events.  Due to the newsletter, we had over 50 new faces at our meetings and events in 2014.  

We increased our meeting attendance by 100%.  We had 2 members join Chapter 10 through 

the newsletter.  Due to the newsletter, we had several members attend meetings for the very 

first time.  One member joined in 1980 and he attended our meeting in October 2014.  It was 

his first DAV Chapter meeting ever.  He cited our electronic invitation as his reason for 

attending.  We had several members attend our meetings for the first time.  Some had been 

members for 10 years and some 2 weeks.   

At the Department of Virginia Spring Conference in 2014, we introduced our newsletter 

to all of the chapters in Virginia.  Within a few months, 4 other chapters in Virginia started their 

own newsletters.   

At the Department Convention in June 2014, the Department created the Social Media 

Committee.  Chapter 10 Adjutant John Maki and then Commander Shane Liermann were 

appointed to the Committee.   

At the Department of Virginia Fall Conference in 2014, John and Shane were requested 

to give a Social Media and Newsletter Seminar.  The District 6 National Executive 

Committeeman Bennie Harris was in attendance.  After the seminar, he requested John and 

Shane to present this information to the District 6 meeting in December in Maryland.  They 

provided this information to the Departments of West Virginia, Maryland, Puerto Rico, and 

Washington DC. 

Based on the success of Chapter 10’s newsletter, the Department of Virginia decided to 

start their own electronic newsletter.  Then Department Commander Jim Procunier gave the 

Social Media Committee the responsibility for all newsletters and Social Media.  In other words, 

they turned to John and Shane to create and publish the Department newsletter and social 

media sites as they proved successful with the Chapter 10 newsletter.   

In February 2015, the Department of Virginia released their very first electronic 

newsletter.  The Department of Virginia has now released 7 newsletters, 1 National Legislative 

Alert to Attendance at events on Capitol Hill, 1 Pre-Convention Newsletter, and recently a 

newsletter directed solely to our 140 elected state officials in Virginia.  The Department has 

sent 162, 994 emails, to an average audience of 17,500 members.  28,439 of those emails have 

been opened and read.   

 

 



The Chapter Newsletter 

Our monthly newsletter always include upcoming Chapter events, local community 

veterans events, articles are changes in VA benefits, pending National legislation, Veteran 

interest stories about overcoming disabilities or the impact they have on the veterans 

community.  We have many useful links in every newsletter ton include to our Chapter website, 

Facebook, and twitter accounts, the Department of Virginia website, the National website, 

Membership benefits, Legislative links, Employment links, and links to VA sites to include 

eBeneifts, MyHealtheVet,  VA Women Veteran’s Call Center, and the VA Veteran’s Crisis Line.   

In our April 2014 issue, we highlighted the new VA Medical Center ID Cards.  We 

provided a brief explanation and a link to the VA website for veterans to ensure that they have 

received their new ID card.    This link was one of the most accessed links in the history of our 

newsletter.  It brought awareness about the change.  The link to that issue is below. 

April 2014 Newsletter 

 

In our July 2015 newsletter, we introduced the new state of Virginia benefit.  All 

veterans receiving VA disability are now entitled to receive FREE disabled veteran license 

plates.  The issue clearly outlines the benefits, who is eligible and how to apply.  We included 

links to the applications and forms needed to apply for the benefit.  Many members applied for 

this benefit and received it.  It was all due to the newsletter.  A link to that issue is below.   

July 2015 Newsletter 

 

We are having an impact on our community as well.  Several of the other local Veterans 

Service Organizations, local elected officials, government agencies, and the Washington DC VA 

Medical Center (VAMC) Voluntary Services receive our newsletter.   

Every other month, we feature an article on the need for Volunteer Drivers for the DAV 

Transportation Network at the Washington DC VAMC.   The Director has advised us that they 

experience an increase in inquiries about volunteering and volunteer drivers after each issue 

that it is mention.  We also provide links directly to the VAMC Volunteer website.   

Due to the newsletter, we have now networked with many other local VSOs.  Earlier this 

year, we were able to use those connections to assist a Vietnam Veteran who was facing 

foreclosure and needed assistance.  Chapter 10 was able to assist and use our new network.  

Other VSO’s such Vietnam Veterans and American Legion Post 177 also provided assistance and 

the veteran was able to avoid foreclosure.   

We have our monthly meetings at the American Legion Post 177 in Fairfax, VA.  They 

receive our newsletter and also post it in their social media sites.  They advertise our Service 

http://campaign.r20.constantcontact.com/render?llr=tos84qpab&v=001AQflCIZUlQ4E_qEtUSQKqrbuAPDqbUMXND8OrfOP9J1xiBlbVL3ewEb_T6mkwRxldo_C17Uxvy-Tl7-GXvvcFcvdnu3TOOpLwaqRim7ul6X5_44MZmawJMcYiB5SUM-46sf3z8_zkTgbDjqF_VTBUqHo1VlKV4UK3k9lJYIpISOzQhe5wFbuaMeI-nTXlgxBzvhTzsB2FmNrZEcM3JdtPbWMhLVkcx0GuGe77khlh1NQ7fWzT8aTVn4bQjqMcnBocyf7Z_7T5rVDG4Q_JpsrQqXyMupOq0H_gZTY49Mkc2INvJ5CX7KESM6UEPOCQ9fc&id=preview
http://campaign.r20.constantcontact.com/render?llr=tos84qpab&v=001AQflCIZUlQ4E_qEtUSQKqrbuAPDqbUMXND8OrfOP9J1xiBlbVL3ewEb_T6mkwRxlGWiu4-uvtFWKPzZI740eijNWxXh3aCjUOao6rLf0B6pGIrVTdtk7ex7Ft0VcQh15oP4Sdt5Gfe8uwxd9Jr_ni8KLZ7J8H2ypjtE73e9EJXYH1Eqq3uQ4xwroZ6GE6TU1nMSkJzIHVPSGTv1QqGGsuEVPmfy48fF5cZfFXcksgoHqKAWh334vEfK86E2H8YZQq5RP_OuABmQCHg1sIk6zddfGEj-VLU9kmvb4FKZkLi09j8Bh8BX-vziDCE-mmZiS&id=preview


Officers and make several referrals to us for assistance; all because of the newsletter and social 

media.   

The newsletter also gives us a format to engage the members who do not attend 

meetings.  We had over 30 different members send us emails in response to our newsletters.  

They had inquiries about DAV membership cards, VA claims, DAV member benefits, State of 

Virginia benefits, and Legislative issues.  We have a member who currently resides in Portugal.  

He sends us emails periodically in reference to the newsletter.  These members have not 

attended any chapter meetings or events, but we have still engaged them.    

One of those members, who do not attend meetings but receives our newsletter, 

contacted us last fall.  She was interested in adding a new benefit for veterans in the state of 

Virginia.  Veterans in Virginia who are 100% permanently and totally disabled receive real 

estate tax exemption on their home.  She wanted to start a petition to include property tax 

exemption on one vehicle per year per veteran who is qualified.   We explained the DAV 

legislative process.  She asked us to introduce it as a resolution.  In May 2015, this was 

introduced as a resolution to DAV Chapter 10.  It was passed.  It was then sent to the DAV 

Department of Virginia.  At the Department June 2015 Convention, that resolution was voted 

on and approved by the Convention body.  In August 2015, the Department of Virginia released 

our first newsletter directly to our 140 elected officials in Virginia.   That resolution is mention 

and introduced to our legislatures.  A link to that newsletter is below.  The newsletter engaged 

a member, inspired a new resolution, and ultimately, the newsletter was used to introduce it to 

our state legislators.  This is a huge impact. 

DAV Virginia August 2015 Legislative Issue  

 

We have used our newsletter to enhance our social media and vice versa.  We post 

every newsletter on our website, Facebook page and twitter feed.   Anyone can sign up for our 

newsletter on our Facebook page.  We also include our social media links in our newsletters.  

Our number of followers in both medium increase every month with every newsletter release.   

At every chapter event, we had members sign in to include their email addresses.  After 

each meeting, we add news email addresses to our distribution list.  We also do this at all of our 

outreach events.  After our March 2015 Information Seminar, we added over 50 new email 

addresses.  This resulted in several new faces at our April 2015 meeting.  Four of them became 

life members or transferred their members and received direct assistance on VA claims and 

benefits.   

At our June 2015 meeting, we had over 50 veterans in attendance.  This is the largest 

attendance we have had at a meeting, probably ever.  We provided claims assistance for nearly 

20 of them after the meeting.  A link to that electronic meeting invitation is below. 

June 2015 Electronic Meeting Invitation 

http://campaign.r20.constantcontact.com/render?llr=7msgp4pab&v=001AQflCIZUlQ4E_qEtUSQKqq5NaJ7XTBwM1a3kRXzETi09uVAHJiohODfRXfHgATnxwksrUsalN41vI0plEGxsg7qY5-izSWmTPCCVkyjzk2pnauoFrKVwHqvB7ELQlkV3ccEfzPqNzVUbnPb03nINwZ1d-L5JPqJkPc9X6ZqNf9h3jTEp--NoBJkzKn4D1KLlSDXogkNAuyAe6DagvcpTXHLGrrdqesL2miROFm3QyQZMVbykTvx-o2UaqY0dFsTNYT9afVBkTmboy37PcwIk4AWRRcotw00an4u93mCwW1yn5cV-j50Ax7guEDnJonoTaKgdQouWPqAeJeN0HR11lYM6W-_aOtAHtDyuslLOEHfWeMtSjvNUHw%3D%3D&id=preview
http://campaign.r20.constantcontact.com/render?llr=tos84qpab&v=001AQflCIZUlQ4E_qEtUSQKqrbuAPDqbUMXND8OrfOP9J1xiBlbVL3ewEb_T6mkwRxlGWiu4-uvtFXQvwnB9c1ufCiLh84xq9O-motj65WqRl8KYQDKxgEdqVkawF3tPgPJKK8XCLM_px_Pdb6IwDg2S1VxNkLvrec8RslOYL-p2Fpg8hzcCTWyS-1yi7CctIhycTEbNAdy2b41JUpJc68Ur-UERcoPetmn9uuKtE27Ixo8FdD7gmP7wZlrJd3KPJpG3QOf-tLaCrh-AjOfpH_K-gc1cPJyV1CRBsHwZnGNKEquHYWjH_HzNMuIDyra1K-4&id=preview


The electronic newsletter has proven to be one of the greatest tools the chapter has 

ever used.  We have had a monumental impact in our veterans’ community, in our chapter and 

with our members.  Prior to the newsletter, we were only averaging 12-15 members a meeting.  

We noticed a 100% increase in meeting attendance directly related to the newsletter.  At our 

last meeting we had 50 members.  That is a 300% increase in meeting attendance directly due 

to the newsletter.   

 Some closing numbers, since January 2014 through September 2015, Chapter 10 has 

sent over 37,000 emails including newsletters and event invitations.  Over 10,500 of those 

emails have been opened and read, which is an average of 28.5%.  Our distribution list has gone 

up and down since January 2014.  Many bad email addresses have been purged monthly and 

we continue to add new ones.  At one time our lowest number of emails was 1022.  Our 

distribution list is currently 1310 members.   

 

Respectfully, 

 

Shane Liermann 

Immediate Past Chapter Commander 

Chapter Judge Advocate 

 

 


